Budget and Planning Committee Summary

2003-2004

Following is a list of the primary activities of the Budget and Planning Committee for the 2003-2004 academic year.

1. In September the committee received the early budget information from Vice President Keim.

2. Three of our early meetings included an educational session about the budgeting process.
3. A complete copy of the budget was presented to the committee.  The copy was given to Jerry Fly to keep for the use of any committee member.

4. On advice from the committee the suggestion to eliminate release time for new faculty was eliminated from the early budget.  The committee argued that the release time was important for new faculty to achieve promotion and tenure under the tougher guidelines that now exist.  Elimination of the release time had been included in the early budget because funding cuts were making it difficult to hire needed new faculty.
5. On advice from the committee the summer pay percentage was set at 8.75 percent of annual salary instead of 8.0 percent.

6. Jerry Fly and Cindy Bowen were selected to participate with the group that would interview prospective companies bidding to complete the University’s facilities plan. 
7. Jerry Fly was allowed to attend the University’s budget hearing at the office of the Board of Regents.

8. The Committee approved a motion to send the Domestic Partnership Proposal to the University Senate.

As Chair of the Budget and Planning Committee, I would like to request that the Executive Committee emphasize to the Senators that meetings of the University Senate and its committees takes precedence over other committees that exist at the University.  There were times when members would miss our meeting to attend a school meeting.  This was problematic, especially when senators would attend one meeting when an issue was discussed, but would miss the subsequent meeting when that same issue was returned to the floor for a discussion that resulted in a modification of the earlier decision.
